
 

                 

 
          

 
                                      
Friday 19th July 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I would like to start by thanking all the staff, children and families for the support this 
year. We have achieved many things over the past year and our children should be 
proud. Our phonics results were high alongside our multiplication checks and our Year 
6 children are proud of their SATs results. Our children have also won various sporting 
cups, a trophy at the enterprise awards and lots of awards and recognition out of 
school. We have had a fun packed year and we hope to continue this next year. 
 
We would also like to thank families for their support during the past week. The 
summer fair was amazing and raised over £1400 for school funds. The attendance at 
the quiz was also great and, another £250 was raised. We will be planning many more 
events like these in the future.  
 
We would also like to thank all parents that filled out the online survey during our 
recent inspection and for the support shown throughout these busy few days. We are  
not able to share the outcome of this inspection yet but will do so as soon as possible 
in the new school year.  
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Well done to last week’s Vip winners  
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School Dinner Money 

 
Please could all parent’s pay off their children’s school lunch money.  There is a 
lot of outstanding balances which need paying immediately. 
 
Medication and care plans 
 
All medication will be returned home with children today with a new medical form. 
Please can you check the dates and bring this back to the school office with the 
completed form on the first day of school. The school office will be open on the inset 
day if you would prefer to drop it off then. All children with Epi pens must have their Epi 
pen with them on the first day. 
 
Walking home from school 
 
If your child is in year 5 or 6 and you would like them to walk home from school on their 
own please give consent on gateway before returning. This is open now and will 
remain open until the 31st of August. If consent is not given before then all children will 
need collecting. 
 
If your child is in years 3 and 4 and you would like them to walk to the gate please also 
give consent on gateway. When signing this be aware that we try to have a member of 
staff on the gate each evening but this is not always possible. By giving consent you 
must be confident that your child will return to school if for any reason you are not there 
to collect.  
 
Please note that if school closes early for any reason, e.g.snow or other events, 
all children must be collected by an adult and will not be able to walk home 
alone. 
 
Calendar 
 
School will reopen on Tuesday 3rd September (children in EYFS will have a different 
start time) I will be sending a calendar of events out for the year on the first newsletter 
of next term but please be aware that on the first week of term there will be meet the 
team meetings straight after school. 
 

 
 
I will finish with a final thank you and I hope you all have a fantastic and restful 
summer. We look forward to welcoming you all back in the autumn term. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mrs Athorn and the Shawland’s team 

Tuesday 3nd  Lower Key Stage 2 (year 3 and 4) team meetings (for parents to attend) 
3.30pm 

Wednesday 4th  Key stage 1 team meetings (for parents to attend) 
3.30pm 

Thursday 5th  Upper Key Stage 2 team meetings (for parents to attend) 
3.30pm 



 

 


